
**DRAFT** 
 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting Tuesday, February 27, 2018 
 
 
 
 

Present: Mayor Brown and Councilmembers Moreno, Levine and Sackman. 
 
Staff:  Miller and West 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the flag salute was given by all. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. M/Sackman, S/Levine. Carried 3:0. 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
Mayor/Council/Committee Reports 
 
Moreno:   No report. 
 
Sackman:     No report 
 
Levine: Reported a gentleman had asked her why parking on Fourth St. hasn’t been changed to 
horizontal parking. Mayor Brown stated that it would be too hard for trucks to maneuver around 
the corner.  
 
Mayor: Mayor Brown asked why the generator is still on the sidewalk behind North Valley 
Hospital. Former Mayor Plumb had sent a letter through Building Official Christian Johnson and 
Mayor Brown would like an update from him. 
 
New Business 
 
Set Date for Arbor Day: It was decided to delay setting the date for Arbor Day until 
Councilmember Jeffko is present. 
 
Motion to authorize Street Striping by WSDOT and authorize the Mayor to sign applicable 
paperwork & request the State to perform the work. M/Sackman, S/Moreno. Carried 3:0. 
 
Motion to approve the Peddler’s Permit Application from Raul Ruiz. M/Moreno, S/Levine. 
Carried 3:0. 
 
Motion to excuse Councilmembers Jeffko and Ritter from this Council meeting. 
M/Sackman, S/Moreno. Carried 3:0. 
 
Moreno: Reported that interviews were conducted on Thursday for the 4th position in Public 
Works. 
 
Miscellaneous and Correspondence 
Correspondence was received from the Economic Alliance with the agenda for their next 
meeting on March 28, 2018 at 11:00 am at the Koala Street Grill. 
 
Department Head Reports 
 
West: Reported the Police department is busy. There had been no applications received at that 
time for the Chief position. West is looking into Active Shooter training for the school. He would 
like to do a monthly report for the Council. 
 



Miller: Reported that Clerk-Treasurer Attwood and she will be attending the WMCA 
Conference in Pasco the week of March 13-16. Utility Clerk Pilkinton will be recording the 
Council meeting that week. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm. 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Deniece Miller, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


